From: Katz, Natalie

To: R3 Hearing Clerk

Cc: Almeter, Katelyn

Subject: FW: Docket No. CWA-03-2022-0038DW: Temporary Stabilization Plan and Restoration Plan
Date: Monday, March 14, 2022 10:47:58 AM

Dear Bevin,

Can you please file the email chain below in the Goodwin file, Docket No. CWA-03-2022-0038DW?
We want the Docket to reflect that we have granted an extension of the deadline for submission of
the Restoration Plan.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Natalie Katz

EPA, Senior Assistant Regional Counsel
215-814-2615

From: Almeter, Katelyn <Almeter.Katelyn@epa.gov>

Sent: Monday, March 14, 2022 10:30 AM

To: Napier, Rebecca <rnapier@wetlands.com>;_

Cc: Bryant, Renee <bryant.renee@epa.gov>; Katz, Natalie <Katz.Natalie@epa.gov>; George, Robert
<George.Robert@epa.gov>

Subject: RE: Docket No. CWA-03-2022-0038DW: Temporary Stabilization Plan and Restoration Plan

Good morning,

EPA has received your request for a 90-day extension for the submittal of the restoration plan. EPA
is in agreement that discussions regarding the elements in the Temporary Stabilization Plan relative
to the elements that are in the Restoration Plan would be beneficial. Your proposal for an extension
provides for focus on and timely implementation of the Temporary Stabilization Plan. Therefore,
EPA approves the requested extension. The deadline for the restoration plan has been extended to
June 6, 2022. EPA looks forward to continuing to work with you on the stabilization and restoration
of this site.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to reach out to me at this email or
at 215-814-2797.

Sincerely,
Katelyn

Katelyn Almeter
Clean Water Act, Section 404

Environmental Protection Agency - Region Il



Enforcement & Compliance Assurance Division
1650 Arch Street (3ED31)

Philadelphia, PA 19103

215-814-2797

From: Napier, Rebecca <rnapier@wetlands.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 10, 2022 1:31 PM

To: Almeter, Katelyn <Almeter.Katelyn@epa. ov>,-_

Cc: Bryant, Renee <bryant.renee@epa.gov>; Katz, Natalie <Katz.Natalie@epa.gov>; George, Robert

<George.Robert@epa.gov>
Subject: RE: Docket No. CWA-03-2022-0038DW: Temporary Stabilization Plan and Restoration Plan

Katelyn,

| owe you and Mr. Goodwin a huge apology as | had misread the order. | was under the impression
that the Restoration Plan was due 60 days after the Temporary Stabilization Plan is approved by EPA
(as that has been the scenario for other projects | have worked on).

We are in the process of preparing a proposal for Mr. Goodwin to approve us to prepare the
Restoration Plan. We were waiting on comments from you on the temp Stabilization Plan to ensure
that nothing else needed to be included in our Restoration Plan.

Can we formally request a 90-day extension to submit the Restoration Plan?
Once again, | apologize for my misunderstanding.

Thanks for your consideration,
Rebecca

Rebecca Napier, PE
Manager — Natural Resources

Wetland Studies and Solutions, Inc., a Davey company
717 N. Courthouse Road, Suite 101

Richmond, Virginia 23236

0:804.253.9880 D:703.679.5782 M: 804.839.2885

Email: rnapier@wetlands.com

There’s no one better in the field!  wetlands.com

From: Almeter, Katelyn <Almeter.Katelyn@epa.gov>



Sent: Thursday, March 10, 2022 12:36 PM

To:_; Napier, Rebecca <rnapier@wetlands.com>

Cc: Bryant, Renee <bryant.renee@epa.gov>; Katz, Natalie <Katz.Natalie@epa.gov>; George, Robert
<George.Robert@epa.gov>

Subject: Docket No. CWA-03-2022-0038DW: Temporary Stabilization Plan and Restoration Plan

Good afternoon,

Thank you for submitting the Temporary Stabilization Plan. EPA is currently reviewing the document
and in the process of preparing our response. In that Temporary Stabilization Plan, EPA has
identified a couple of items that are considered to be restoration plan elements and don’t fall within
the purview of what EPA would consider or approve for temporary stabilization work. We will be
documenting these in our upcoming letter, however, as we are aware that you are currently working
on the restoration plan, we wanted to provide the opportunity to set up a time to discuss these
items with you. Please let Natalie and | know should you wish to set up a call to discuss these
matters and we can identify a time that works to set up a meeting.

As you are aware, the Restoration Plan was due on March 7, 2022 and that deliverable is now
considered late. Please provide us an update on the status of the restoration plan and your
anticipated submittal date.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,
Katelyn

Katelyn Almeter
Clean Water Act, Section 404

Environmental Protection Agency - Region IlI
Enforcement & Compliance Assurance Division
1650 Arch Street (3ED31)

Philadelphia, PA 19103

215-814-2797





